
 

 
  

Direct: (309) 732-8281
Fax: (309) 788-3887

Email: John.Friederich@royalneighbors.org

 
230 16th Street 
Rock Island, Illinois 61201 
Toll-free: (800) 627-4762 

June 7, 2023 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL  
 
Erica Weyhenmeyer  
Email:  Erica.weyhenmeyer@illinois.gov 
 
Dear Ms. Weyhenmeyer: 
 
The following is submitted on behalf of my society in response to agenda item “c” included on the June 12 virtual 
meeting of the Market Analysis Procedures (D) Working Group.  We are grateful for this opportunity to provide our 
views about the importance of the fraternal exemption to MCAS reporting.   
 
Limited Market Conduct Issues 
Fraternals operate differently; our society has strong ties to our members because of the unique fraternal insurer 
structure.  Each member belongs to a local lodge and has the opportunity to participate in the election of our society’s 
board of directors.  Our agents and members are active in communities which leads to limited complaints or market 
conduct concerns.  We are happy to continue to provide complaint logs which demonstrate the low incidence of 
member complaints. 
 
Current Market Conduct Exam Process Already Identifies Issues  


